
 

 

The very sudden passing of Annemarie Bichsel 
 
Heiner & Carolyn Handschin 
November 7, 2016 
 
Dear brothers and sisters, 
 
Last Thursday we have been made aware of the very sudden passing of Annemarie Bichsel. 
 
Our dear sister has been known to many of us for a very long time and we have seen her great faith and 
sacrificial spirit on so many occasions. We would like to mention that she participated just very recently 
in the Ceremony of Special Grace in our HQ church in Switzerland and was very inspired and uplifted by 
that. She has been involved in various activities and was well known as an active member of the Swiss 
German Community with base in Zurich. 
 
We don't know the exact circumstances and the significance of her passing. However as she is one 

of the early foundation members of our European (and currently the Swiss) movement and has 

been a very faithful sister all this time, there must be a great significance to this event. 
 
We would like to ask all brothers and sisters to keep Annemarie’s sons Marco and David (Kyung In) in 
their prayers. We will inform about the details of her Seong Hwa Ceremony very soon. 
 
With heartfelt regards, 
 
Heiner & Carolyn Handschin 
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